

HOMENOTE

Respect. Responsibility. Ready To Learn.

T: 02 4341 3655 F: 4343 1517

W: https://ettalong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ E: ettalong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Term 2 Week 8	14 June 2022			
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY				
Thurs June 16	Support Unit Multi Sports day/ Sydney North Cross Country			
Friday June 17	KT and KH art gallery excursion / Showcase Excursion for S3			
Friday June 24	KZ, KL, K-6JA and K-6P art gallery excursion			
Friday June 24	NSW Health Primary School Mobile Dental Program consent forms due			
Thursday June 30	Semester 1 reports to go home			
Friday July 1	Last day of Term 2			

Hello Parents/Carers

Our students from KH, KL, KT, KZ, K-6JA and K-6P are getting excited about their upcoming excursion to the Gosford Art Gallery at East Gosford. Our students will participate in a tour of the gallery, the Japanese Gardens and a hands-on experience. They are also looking forward to the bus trip!

Thank you to Mrs R Campbell, grandma to Dominic in 1C for the very generous donation of books for our school library. Mrs Campbell was visiting from New Zealand and the books were suggested by some of her teacher friends from New Zealand. They are amazing teacher resources. Thank you very much Robyn!



Thank you again for your support and patience as we continue to have a number of interruptions to the entry and exit points on both Karingi St and Uligandi St. Last week the main entrance to the school on Karingi Street was reopened. The work on our Library/Administration Block was completed on Tuesday, allowing our classes to have access in the library for the latter part of last week. 1C, 1H and 1T moved temporarily into our RFF rooms and STEM Lab on Friday in preparation for last Saturday and Sunday's removal of the tiles and the placement of the iron sheets. The sunny weather has again allowed this important work to continue.



Our safety focus this week, is walking on the pebbles. With the heavy dew and temporary fencing around the school grounds we will continue to remind our students that 'walking feet' are required!

The NSW Health Primary School Mobile Dental Program will be operating in our school from July 19 until August 19 next term. The information packs and consent forms have been sent home and are due to be returned on June 24.

In the pages following, you will see some information about NCCD. Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD). This data collection is to help ensure that students requiring additional assistance in their learning in our schools, have access to extra support. The data cycle is collected across financial years; therefore, the new cycle for 2022/2023 is beginning.

With the drastic change in our weather and the increase in flu and colds, should you require more COVID RATs, please let us know.

Stay safe and have a terrific week!

Jodie Campbell R/Principal

PRINCIPAL'S AWARDS

Congratulations to these students who have been consistently demonstrating the 3Rs Respect, Responsibility, Ready to Learn

Manase N	KT
Dash C	KT
Oliver L	KL
Annabelle S	1T
Malakai T	1T
Leo C	1/2A
Faith H	2H
Nate F	2S
Tanisha A	3P
Allegra P	3F
Kade B	3F

4K
6H
6R
6H
6M

PLAYGROUND/CLASSROOM POSITIVE WINNERS

Lockman R	3P
Franklin Mc	KL

3R's AWARDS

Class	Name	Class	Name
KH	Evie J	KT	Harley H
	Hunter M		Kylah L
KZ	Munindra H	KL	Thea R
	Audreana P		
1H	Alex M	1C	Travis L
	Myla M		Maddie K
1T	Casey K	1/2A	Kalani M
	Mateo R		
2L	Henry K	2S	Isla T
	Taylee W		Zandar C
2H	Charlotte C	3/4A	Navita H
	Logan J		Maximus M
3/4B	Beau H	3F	Colby M
	Cooper B		Roisin O'R
3P	Franklin G	4K	Clayton G
	Penelope J		Joshua M
5J	Olivia T	5B	Isabel G
	Nash H		Ruby H
5C	Jake H	6M	Tyla C
	Ashley E		Caiden D
6R	Elina R	6H	Cruz R
	Marcus A		Jaxon HM
K/6R	Jett D	K/6P	Taylor R
K/6JA	Lincoln M		

SUPPORT NEWS

Year 5 students from K6R enjoyed a fantastic opportunity to develop their leadership strategies with a program ran by Rumbalara at Kincumba Mountain.











EARLY STAGE ONE NEWS

Last week Kindergarten had a great week! On Wednesday had a great time working with our year 5 buddies doing laptop activities and STEM challenges! We learned about the sounds Rr and Gg and completed fun activities in literacy groups. In art we have been looking at the use of shapes to create pictures like Henry Matisse.







STAGE ONE NEWS

Stage 1 have been studying dangerous animals. This week we are learning about hippopotamuses.







STAGE TWO NEWS

Year 3 have been hard at work using laptops to research their chosen famous Australian as part of their information reports. We have been using hands-on activities and games in mathematics to learn more about area. Our students have also been practising their athletics skills in preparation for our athletics carnival next term.







CANTEEN NEWS

We were so excited to have a volunteer in the canteen every day last week. We still need helpers for Tuesday, Wednesday and another on Thursday would be ideal. If you can't quite, do a full day or want to do a bit more than the packing let us know, we can be flexible.

Volunteer for 4hrs or more and you will be eligible for up to \$10 worth of canteen menu items - redeemable on the day only. Who can volunteer? Mums, Dads, Grandparents, Step-parents. *all school volunteers must be double vaccinated against COVID.

Lettuce shortage

Due to the lettuce shortage, we are having to substitute iceberg lettuce with salad mix.

Menu changes from this week

Hot popcorn is no longer available to order through MSC, over the counter only. Chicken nuggets are now only able to be ordered in packs of 3 for \$2.50 (10c increase)

P&C NEWS

Kindy Open Day

The P&C had a lovely morning meeting some of the potential new kindy students for 2023. We catered a morning tea with offerings from our canteen. It was no great surprise to see how popular the popcorn was! We look forward to meeting more parents and students at Headstart later this year.

P&C meeting

The P&C meeting was held on Wednesday 8th June at 7pm. Members can expect the minutes to be sent out via email next week. This was the first time we offered an online attendance option to current members. We had some technical issues which we will have smoothed out for the next meeting in August. If all runs smoothly, we will be able to open up the option to anyone who would like to attend.

Become a Member of the P&C

As a P&C member you are not obliged to volunteer, you don't even need to attend meetings (but it would be nice to see you all). By becoming a member you will receive the meeting agenda and minutes which includes a report from the Principal and President. This is the best way to keep updated.

Step 1. Pay your membership fee (\$2) on My School Connect - Fundraiser or you can drop it into the School Office

Step 2. Fill in the membership form.





GENERAL INFORMATION



Dear Parents, Guardians and Carers

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD)

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative requirements under the *Disability Discrimination Act 1992* and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the *NCCD guidelines* (2019).

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: year of schooling

category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional

level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, supplementary, substantial or extensive.

This information assists schools to:

formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve educational outcomes for students with disability.

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly for the support of students with disability.

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the <u>Australian Government's Privacy Policy</u> (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy).

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au).

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.

Kind regards, Jodie Campbell R/Principal